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October 26, 2016 

 

Dear Senior Vice President Watkins,  

 

I am writing to confirm my support for the creation of a new Water Center at the University of Utah 

as is described in this proposal.  Interdisciplinary water research has emerged one of the unique 

strengths of the University of Utah, with dozens of faculty from all across campus leading active 

water related research programs from all disciplinary perspectives. This proposal builds from the 

achievements of the interdisciplinary community that has been actively engaged with the Global 

Change and Sustainability Center (GCSC), and will help to facilitate future focused efforts around 

water related funding opportunities.  This new Water Center builds on several successful externally 

funded research programs that are linked to the GCSC, including the USAID project (~$10M) led 

by GCSC Associate Director, Steve Burian and iUTAH (~$20M) led by GCSC founding Director 

Jim Ehleringer. This effort also builds on the successful Water, Society, and Climate 

Transformative Excellence Program cluster hire, and will help to create a community for these 

exceptional interdisciplinary scholars to collaborate. Water is one of the key areas where GCSC 

faculty have collaborated, yet the lack of a cohesive framework linking these faculty and 

representing this strength to the outside world, has led to missed funding opportunities.  The 

creation of this new Water Center will give new cohesion to water research efforts, and the GCSC is 

enthusiastic about the proposed structure of housing the new Center within the GCSC.  We 

anticipate that this will become one of three sub-centers within the GCSC that focus on campus 

research expertise, momentum, and opportunity. The Water Center proposal was crafted by multiple 

faculty affiliates of the GCSC from several different departments and colleges, and fits well within 

the mission and scope of the GCSC.  This new Center will raise our state, national, and global 

profile as a leader in interdisciplinary water research.          

 

Thank you,  

 
Dr. Brenda B. Bowen 
 
 
 
Director, Global Change and Sustainability Center 
Associate Professor, Geology and Geophysics 
University of Utah 
brenda.bowen@utah.edu 



ROBERT W. ADLER 
Jefferson B. and Rita E. Fordham Presidential Dean 

University Distinguished Professor of Law 
 

Telephone: (801) 581-6571 
Facsimile: (801) 585-0077 

Robert.Adler@law.utah.edu 
 

www.law.utah.edu · Phone (801) 581-6833 · Facsimile (801) 585-0077 
383 South University Street · Salt Lake City, Utah 84112-0730 

November 8, 2016 
 
 
 
Ruth V. Watkins 
Senior Vice President for Academic Affairs 
205 Park Building 
University of Utah 
 
 
Dear Senior Vice President Watkins,  
 
I am writing to express my support for the creation of a new Water Center within the Global 
Change and Sustainability Center (GCSC) at the University of Utah. I also consulted with both 
the Acting Director (Professor Robin Craig) and permanent Director (Professor Bob Keiter) of 
the Wallace Stegner Center for Land, Resources and the Environment here at the College of 
Law, and they share my support for the new proposed Water Center. Professor Craig is also 
listed as one of the Executive Committee members for the proposed center. 
 
This Center will help to establish a structure for water-related research at the University of Utah. 
Water law and policy has long been a significant focus of research and teaching at the law 
school, and the new center will help to increase the opportunities for faculty members in the 
College of Law to attract top students and to acquire external research funding. It will also 
stimulate the creation of water research ideas among faculty members and potentially students in 
my college that align with broader research themes within the interdisciplinary Global Change 
and Sustainability Center and across the University of Utah. Finally, this center will allow us to 
leverage both ongoing interdisciplinary water research projects and University investments 
linked to these large projects (iUTAH, U.S.-Pakistan Center for Advanced Studies in Water, 
Climate Water and Society TEP).   
 
It makes sense to house this interdisciplinary center within the GCSC, which has a well-
established administrative support structure as well as the tools to connect those in the College of 
Law and other colleges on campus to broader interdisciplinary research opportunities at the 
university. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Robert W. Adler 
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November 8, 2016 
 
 
 
Dear Senior Vice President Watkins,  
 
I am writing to confirm my support for the creation of a new Water Center within the Global 
Change and Sustainability Center (GCSC) at the University of Utah. The creation of this Center 
will establish a locus for cross-disciplinary engagement focusing on what is surely one of the 
most pressing of the grand challenges we currently face in Utah, throughout the Intermountain 
West, in the nation, and throughout the world. Indeed, many scholars who study environmental 
change believe that access to fresh water—not religious conflict, economic inequality, or 
political ideology—will be the definitive factor that determines the health of our planet and 
humankind over the next fifty years.  
 
Although the College of Humanities may not seem to be one of the primary umbrellas for water-
related research, we in fact house many research-active faculty across multiple departments 
whose scholarship and expertise relates to questions about the environment, sustainability, 
climate change, and water. Our environmental historians, eco-critics, and environmental 
communication faculty will find this Center to be of great importance to their future productivity, 
and it will surely find many interested students across the college and particularly with those 
pursuing an Environmental Humanities major or emphasis. Establishing such a Center will help 
support cross-disciplinary collaboration by making it much easier for scholars with similar or 
overlapping research interests to find each other, and by creating an apparatus that can support 
new forms of externally funded research.  
 
Thus, I support this new Center and particularly appreciate that it will be housed within the 
GCSC. This makes good sense not only because the GCSC has a well-established administrative 
support structure but also because the GCSC has the tools to connect those in my College to 
broader interdisciplinary research opportunities at the university.     
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Dianne Harris, Dean 
Professor, Department of History 
dianne.harris@utah.edu 



Richard B. Brown
Dean of Engineering
1692 Warnock Engineering Building
72 S. Central Campus Drive
Salt Lake City, Utah 84112
PH: (801) 585-7498   FAX: (801) 581-8692 
brown@utah.edu

THE
UNIVERSITY

UTAHOF

http://www.coe.utah.edu/~brown

November 5, 2016

Ruth Watkins
Sr. Vice-President for Academic Affairs
The University of Utah

Dear Senior Vice President Watkins, 

I am writing this letter to express my support for the proposed Water Center within the Global 
Change and Sustainability Center at the University of Utah. Because of the way the Center is to be 
funded from research projects and GCSC funds (and allowing overhead dollars to be distributed 
as usual), I see no negative effects of having such a center, and I do believe it will raise the visibil-
ity of Water research at the U and might help faculty members attract graduate students and com-
pete for funding.

There is a lot of water-related research in the College of Engineering, including the UTAH-Pakistan 
Center for Advanced Studies in Water that involves many of our faculty; MIchael Barber’s research 
on stream-groundwater interaction, climate change implications, and human adaptation; Steve 
Burian’s work on sustainable and resilient urban water systems; Ramesh Goel’s study of nutrient 
dynamics in streams, wetlands and in wastewater treatment plants; Christine Pomeroy’s work on 
urban streams; Jennifer Weidhaas’ CAREER Award reseach on detecting waterborne pathogens; 
and even my own work on water quality sensors, to name just a few.  

The University should have  a larger public profile in water research, and this center should help 
with that.

Sincerely,

Richard B. Brown
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November 3, 2016 

 

 

Dear Senior Vice President Watkins: 

 

I am writing to confirm my support for the creation of a new Water Center, which will be a 

center within the Global Change and Sustainability Center (GCSC). As you know, creating this 

center was a requirement of the grant for the USAID Center for Advanced Studies in Water with 

our partner institution, Mehran University of Engineering & Technology.  

 

We believe this is a timely moment for us to create this center given the number of water-

focused faculty who are doing exciting and innovative work in the area of water. With the 

addition of outstanding new faculty over the past five years, including as part of the new Society, 

Water, and Climate cluster, we believe we have both the capacity and skills to compete for large 

collaborative center grants in the water field. Those grants, however, often take more seriously 

those who have a structure in place to organize their efforts. As a result, given that we feel we 

have the personnel in place, we believe this new center is the last piece in ensuring our 

competitiveness for those water-related opportunities in the future.  

 

We have very carefully thought about the structure of this new center and have endeavored to 

find a path that would not require new resources or administrative support. To that end, we were 

able, with the approval of those involved, to place this center within the GCSC, which we 

believe is a potential model for other centers in the future that are organizing along sustainability 

themes. In addition, after substantial vetting, it is my understanding that we have the support of 

the key water-focused faculty, GCSC affiliated faculty, departments, and colleges, all of whom 

we look forward to continuing to collaborate with on this important endeavor.  

 

 

Warm regards, 

 

 
Amy J. Wildermuth 

Chief Sustainability Officer 
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